BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, January 5, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:00P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Selectmen Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Discussion:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the recent blizzard that took place on December 26, 2010, and addressed the resident’s concerns and apologized on the recent snow removal. Mr. Maylor thanked the DPW Department and the Emergency Management Team for their part in getting everyone notified on the storm. Mr. Maylor informed the community there are areas of improvement that will be addressed. Mr. Maylor said he would contact outside contractors for other services which they might be able to provide in the future.  
Selectman Malagrifa suggested that the Town remove snow on the right side of Humphrey Street from Dr. Plotka’s Dental Office to the Red Rock Bistro on the right side of Humphrey Street to be more business friendly. Selectman Malagrifa suggested to all residents that they think of their and be courteous to neighbors and not throw your snow on their property. 
Selectman Van Dam reminded resident to check on their neighbors. Selectman Van Dam reminded parents to think twice of the safety of all children when picking up and dropping off. Selectman Van Dam would like to see more attention to remove snow at the corners of the streets.   

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke briefly regarding the Swampscott Lease agreement that needs to be amended to include the new area of the deck. 
Public Hearing 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to open the public hearing on a request from Swampscott Yacht Club, 425 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass for an alteration of licensed premises which is described to create a 8 x 25Ft. outside porch space by constructing a 4 x 25 Ft porch extension to the building and receding the existence exterior wall 4Ft into the building which would change the described premises on their liquor license seconded by Selectman Strauss. A roll call was taken.
Robert Sharpe, Commodore of the Swampscott Yacht Club presented to the Board his plan for the use of the porch relating to their current liquor license.  
Residents that spoke in favor of the proposal:

· Leslie Gould, Executive Director of the Lynn Area Chamber of Commerce.

·  Jackson Shultz, spoke in favor of the proposal.

· Edward Mazzman, spoke in favor of the proposal.
· Chairman Jill Sullivan read a letter into the record from Ken Grant in favor of the proposal. 
· Rob Begin spoke in favor of the Swampscott Yacht Club request and believes it will increase membership.  

Residents that spoke against the proposal: 

· Resident and Historical Commission member Sylvia Belkin spoke on the activities of the club which she believes are great and  valuable to the  community but an outside bar on a municipal building would not be valuable . Ms. Belkin feels that having a porch with drinking allowed on it sets a poor example for children and neighbors.  

· Clara Grimes informed the Board of Selectman that the Swampscott Yacht Club keeps asking for more and more and she feels that the Board of Selectman  ignore her concerns all the time and hopes they will take into consideration her concerns 

· Resident MaryAnne Fletcher read a letter of opposition from Bill Hennessey a lifetime member of the Swampscott Yacht Club who is in Florida on his disapproval of the above request. 

· Resident MaryAnne Fletcher spoke on her own behalf and questioned whether the Swampscott Yacht Club is a good neighbor. Ms. Fletcher questioned how the Board can approve a change in their liquor license when the porch has not been built. An update of their liquor license is added when the porch is not done. Maryanne Fletcher feels that liquor licenses represents “ alcohol equals good times” especially at the same time the Superintendant of Schools here in Town is trying to address a recent problem with drugs and alcohol abuse among the students. 
· Resident Malcolm MacLean believes that allowing drinking on the deck will only show how adults can show bad behavior when they are drinking.

· Resident Harvey Newcomb does not want to see a beautiful building being destroyed. 

Selectman’s discussion: 

· Selectman Sullivan recognized the Swampscott Yacht Club for being invested in the community. Selectman Sullivan recognized the Swampscott Yacht Club for being a great tenant, and recognized them for being interested in increasing membership and use of the Harbor. . 
· Selectman Van Dam feels that the Swampscott Yacht Club has shown they are responsible. Selectman Van Dam has complete confidence in Mr. Robert Sharp that he will not tolerate any bad behavior.  

· Selectman Malagrifa believes the request from the Swampscott Yacht Club is a reasonable one.  Selectman Malagrifa stated the smoking situation sounds like an isolated case but needs to be watched. Selectman Malagrifa does not look at the Building like a Municipal Building such as the Police Department and or Town Hall. 
· Selectman Strauss has tried to take in all points of view. Selectman Strauss stated that the Swampscott Yacht Club has been great in organizing and following the rules on events they have hosted. Selectman Strauss feels strongly that the smoking issue needs to be dealt with. Selectman Strauss believes that drinking is a part of today’s society and feels that responsible drinking by adults does not contribute to the drug and alcohol problem in Town.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to close the public hearing seconded by Selectman Van Dam. A roll call was taken. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss  to approve the above petition from the Swampscott Yacht Club to amend their current liquor to sell all alcohol on the premises described as the second floor including the south facing porch of the Fish House facing the Harbor with no changes to their current hours, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Collins, Loughran & Peloguinn, P.C. in the amount of $3,150.00, for services through December 15, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
 Appointment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion b Selectman Van Dam to appoint Neal Duffy as the Chairperson to the Renewable Energy Committee seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the ongoing talks with other communities on Regional Dispatch and will continue to keep the Board updated.
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam thanked the Swampscott Fire Department for trying to keep all the fire hydrants clear during the recent storm.  Selectman Van Dam reminded resident if you see something happening and it does not seem right contact the Police Department and give them a heads up. Selectman Sullivan suggested using the Text Tip Line for sending the Police anonymous information. Selectman Van dam reminded parents of an upcoming meeting at the Swampscott High School regarding information and resources on drug and alcohol problems, all parents of any grade level are encouraged to attend.   
Selectman Malagrifa informed the community and business’s that the next business association will hold their meeting at the G Restaurant on January 11, 2011 at 7am for anyone interested in attending. Selectman Malagrifa recently has spoken to Representative Ehrlich regarding the DCR taking over the beach from the Lynn line to Red Rock Bistro. Selectman Malagrifa asked Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator to touch base with DCAM.
Selectman Strauss recognized and congratulated John Poth a student at Stonehill College. Selectman Strauss commented on the household trash that has been recently left  at Phillips Beach, he reminded the community that new barrels had been placed down at the Beach but they are not for personal use and or for household items. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

